British Association of Educational Audiologists - BAEA 

AGM 18th April 2015 – Mary Hare School, Newbury

 Minutes of meeting 
Apologies: Peter Keen, Sue Knowles, Cate Statham, Chris Browning, Tamara Turchet

1. Minutes of last year’s meeting were not available
2. Chairman’s report: Gary Webster

a. The major piece of work this year has been working with Joy Rosenberg on the accreditation/ endorsement of Educational Audiologists. Handouts of the BAA Endorsement/Accreditation process were available to take away and will be placed on the website.
b. The document Role & Competencies of the Educational Audiologist has been revised. It is currently in draft form. Gary will review it again and place the revised document on the BAEA website. 
3. Treasurer: Sue Keen

a.   As we are now a registered charity these past two years have seen a steep learning curve on our responsibilities to both the Charities Commission and HMRC. Our accounts are completed by a firm of registered accountants and presented as required to these bodies. 
b. Our year-end is 31st January. Our intention is to complete the accounts as early as possible after this date. 
c. We plan to give funding to the individual regions once accounts have been agreed. This funding will be based on half the income to BAEA from membership fees. 50% will remain with BAEA. 50% will be split equally between the active regional BAEA groups.

d. For our financial year 2013/14:

i. Income £1,987

ii. Expenditure £2,880

iii. Fund balance £9,482

Copies of the accounts were distributed at the meeting.
4. Peter Keen, Information Officer, is convalescing and was not able to attend the meeting. Gary expressed his thanks for Peter’s work throughout this year.
5. Membership Secretary, Simon Blake

a. We have around 100 members. This figure remains pretty consistent. 
b. Members are strongly encouraged to pay membership (£20) by Direct debit. It is essential to give clear details of the member’s name on this instruction so that they can be recognised. Please also ensure that the Direct debit instruction repeats annually.  
c. It is difficult keeping records up to date and members are asked to contact Simon with changes of email and postal address as appropriate.

d. Simon’s email: simon.blake@leics.gov.uk
6. Joy Rosenberg, Secretary and Training Officer
a. Referred to an earlier session that outlined the exploration of accreditation / endorsement of the MSc Course in Educational Audiology with a view toward considering in future the registration of individuals with the Registration Council of Clinical Physiologists (RCCP). The BAA document: “Guidance Document: Accreditation and Endorsement of Audiology Programmes/Courses” was distributed at the meeting and will be placed on the website.
b. The Chairman requested an informal vote of members present on pursuing the first step of endorsement/accreditation with a non-binding show of hands with these results:


For: 16

Against: 0

Abstention: 1

c. As part of moving toward better joined-up working with Health, BAEA NEC has discussed holding a joint conference with the British Academy of Audiology (BAA). This will be considered in the future and members will be consulted. 
7. Election of officers:
a. Treasurer and Secretary were elected last year for a two year term so will continue in post.

b. Gary is standing down as Chair after 3 years as Chair and 10 as Treasurer. He will remain on the committee.

c. New Chair: Helen Maiden was proposed by Peter Keen, Seconded by Simon Blake and voted in. She will serve a two-year term.

Gill Weston gave a vote of thanks to Gary on behalf of all members for his dedicated commitment to BAEA. He has been very active nationally and regionally with our own members and has maintained close links with associated professional bodies on our behalf. 

Helen thanked members for coming and closed the meeting.
Note: The BAEA is intending to have a cross membership vote on the accreditation/endorsement issue very soon via the website and the results will be posted on the website.
